
Report by Evdokia Billis for MACP IFOMPT Award 2024 

I am very grateful to the MACP for supporting my attendance at the IFOMPT Congress, being held in 

Basel, Switzerland between 4th-6th July 2024. It was certainly a very successful conference, coinciding 

with the Federation's 50th anniversary celebration, including over 1600 participants and 100 speakers 

from 57 countries.  

The main topic of the congress was ”Crossing Bridges”, aiming at bringing together leading scientists 

and promoting evidence-based educational, research and clinical practice, all focusing on human-

centered approaches for promoting more effective management.  

It was of great importance for both, my academic and clinical experience, to attend presentations and 

participate in workshops/focused symposia organized by leading experts worldwide on topics relating 

to recent advances in musculoskeletal care, such as in promoting non-pharmacologic care, 

integrating cognitive, communication etc. skills in complex case presentations, managing chronic 

spinal pain, bridging current pain neuroscience to specific clinical presentations etc.  

I also had the opportunity to meet and exchange views with academics and clinicians from all over 

the world; this precious networking which is only happening in conferences of this breadth.  

Finally, I was honored to present a crossover study conducted at the Department of Physiotherapy, 

University of Patras, Greece, being deeply thankful again to the MACP for supporting my attendance 

and giving me the opportunity to present our work in IFOMPT 2024. 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 


